THE KLINGER LAKE ASSOCIATION



KLA Board Meeting – Monday July 11th, 2022

Attended: Mike Needham, Chris Bowers, John Dresser, Katie Kitchen, Andy Rieth, Barbara Pancoast, Kirby Baker, Debbie Doe, Edgar Reihl, Mary Vogt, Rick Knoedler

Absent: Allison Kirsch Guests Present:

Mike Needham called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M.

Approval of June Minutes:

The minutes for the June meeting were emailed out for review and at the meeting there were no objections.

Treasurer's Report:

Kirby Baker reported that he is waiting to the foundation update before he hands out his report. We are down by 32 people that have not paid dues at this point compared to last year. The Collier family donated \$150 to the KLA for the lemonade stand they had. We have not received the weed control invoice at this time. A motion was made to pay the invoice for the Beach Rep picnic By Rick Knoedler and seconded by Debbie Doe.

Real Estate:

Debbie Doe reported there are 2 places on the lake for sale. One has a pending sale.

Beach Reps:

At this time, we do not have anything to report.

Weed Treatment

Treatment for weed control will be looked at in Sept./Oct. for next year's contracts.

History:

Katie reported that she is still talking to Dick Magee about all the articles he has written about Klinger Lake. His history stories go back to 1902. If a book is printed the association will be selling it. She still has more Klinger Lake Map at \$15 and books at \$30.

Fireworks:

Mary Vogt reported that some people thought the fireworks were a little short. Kirby reported that we had 57 less people donate. We have one barge that will need some work before next year. Thanks to Paul at KLM for helping with the pontoon lifts, and pulling the barges in and out. Thanks to the White Pigeon Fire department for letting us use their lights, and Edgar for the food run. We also thank the marine patrol for a job well done. Next year we are looking at having the fireworks on July 3rd with a rain date of July 4th.

Annual Boat Wash/AIS Blitz:

Andy Rieth reported that it was Michigan States' most successful boat wash. They washed 13 boats and found no weed concerns. Thanks to Andy for helping the boats load and talking to the boaters about not powering on when loading so that we do not damage the launch.

New Business:

The Board Officers for 2022-2023 are as follows:

Mike Needham	President	Chris Bowers approved Barbara Pancoast seconded
Mary Vogt	Vice President	Debbie Doe approved Chris Bowers seconded
Kirby Baker	Treasurer	Chris Bowers approved Edgar Reihl seconded
Barbara Pancoast	Secretary	Chris Bowers approved Katie Kitchen seconded

John Dresser will have a 3-year term on the board and Rick Knoedler will have a 2-year term.

All agreed and no one objected.

John Dresser will be reviewing our by-laws.

We will be donating \$300 to the White Pigeon Fire Department for the lights, \$700 to KLM for their work and a gift card for \$100 to Charlie Stutesman for the work he did to make our fireworks a success.

The web page needs a few improvements:

Put a donation button on the main page

Make it easer to see where to send a check if not donating on line

Make it clearer on paying dues, fireworks, general donations and have it total the amount.

The road to the boat launch may still be paved this year.

Mike Needham moved we adjourn, Chris Bowers seconded the motion, all members approved and the meeting was adjourned at 8:17.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Pancoast, Secretary KLA